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SB 1100 PPL 23-001 

April 5, 2023 
 
THIS LETTER SENT VIA EMAIL 
 
INTERGOVERNMENTAL TRANSFER (IGT) JUSTIFICATIONS FOR THE SENATE BILL (SB) 
1100 IGT PROGRAM  
 
The purpose of this Policy and Procedure Letter (PPL) is to provide guidance to counties 
and districts participating in the SB 1100 IGT program on providing justifications for IGT 
requests.   
 
The SB 1100 program is authorized by California State Plan, Supplement 4 to 
Attachment 4.19-A, Section D.1. and Welfare and institutions Code (WIC) section 
14166.12. Private hospitals receive supplemental reimbursement using IGTs as the non-
federal share and are limited by federal upper payment limits (UPL)(Supplement 4 to 
Attachment 4.19-A, Section E). In addition to the UPL limitation, WIC section 14166.12(f) 
allows the Department discretion to accept or not accept moneys offered to the 
department for deposit into the fund. In accordance with WIC section 14166.12(g), 
moneys in the fund shall be used as the source for the non-federal share of SB 1100 
supplemental payments. 
 
Beginning with dates of service State Fiscal Year (SFY) 2023-24, and regardless of the 
amount, counties and districts must provide a written justification for their IGT requests 
for the respective SFY that demonstrates the need for assistance in ensuring the 
availability of essential services to Medi-Cal beneficiaries.  
 
If you have questions regarding this PPL, please email PHSF@dhcs.ca.gov.  
  
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Gina Giannini, Chief 
Medi-Cal Supplemental Payment Section 
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